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Equality & Inclusion Steering Group
Date:  Thursday October 29 2015
Time:  1000-1130
Venue:  Conference Room, Waterloo HQ
Attendees:
Peter Hannell               Staff side representative & Unison Equalities Officer       Margaret Luce              Head of Patient & Public Involvement and Public 
                                     Education

Richard Deakins           Head of Procurement

Sandra Adams             Director Corporate Affairs 

Natasha Wills               Assistant Director of Operations Sector Services,
                                     East Central                             

Paul Gibson                  ADO Central Operations

Peter Comaish              IM&T

Kathy West                   Patients’ Forum 

Claire Williams              Inclusive Employers

Rosie Pollock                Inclusive Employers

Janice Markey              Equality and Inclusion Manager 
Apologies: 
Alan Taylor                   Head of Safeguarding 
Tony Crabtree              Acting Director of Workforce 
Andrew Grimshaw       Director of Finance & Business Planning

Bill O’Neill                    Assistant Director Equality & Organisation 
                                    Development
	
	Agenda items
	Summary/Actions
	Lead
	Target 
Completion

 Date

	1.0.
	Apologies & minutes 
from last meeting
	JM introduced and welcomed all attendees and gave apologies. SA asked that a reference to simplified information being made available to patients be captured solely under the section on the new NHS Accessible Information Standard. The minutes of the last meeting were then approved . 

	JM

	

	2.0.
	Presentation by Claire Williams/Inclusive

Employers

	Claire Williams (CW) gave a presentation on the work 

Inclusive Employers had been doing and was

focusing on over the coming year. She said that

Inclusive Employers (IE) were reframing  the 

debate around Equality and Inclusion. It was not just

about protected characteristics but about us all and

how to make organizations more effective. If people 

feel valued, they will add value. Membership of

IE was cross-sector, with 55 

organizations so far having joined. Inclusive

Employers liked to have an active participative

relationship with member organizations. CW
offered to email out the weekly round-up of equalities

news  (“the week”) to steering group members.

She said that in the previous year IE had held a wide

range of workshops for members, which included

Unconscious Bias, Inclusive Communications, 

Multi-generational Workplaces, Banter in the 

Workplace. There was also the opportunity for

Member organizations to host specific events. For

example Macmillan Cancer Care was hosting an

event on Socio-economic monitoring this year. 
IE had been actively involved in Learning Disability

Week, working with Mencap and South West

Trains, creating vacancies for learning disabled

people.

They were always open to new options for 

engagement with members. CW made the steering

group aware of posters and cartoon cards, which

could be downloaded from the Inclusive Employers’

website for use by members.

Other activities IE had been involved in included

forensic review/in-depth analysis of organizational

policy and procedure. They had also been involved

in a Fair Hire initiative, helping people from different

protected characteristic groups present the best side

of themselves to employers, coaching online. They

has also been involved in drama-based interaction,

running the afternoon session of a corporate 

induction at a housing association, using actors

and facilitators to look at inclusion and set

behaviours around customer service. 

IE had also just lead a 360-degree programme for

UNISON and also recently worked with Hampshire

Fire and Rescue on face-to-face learning, devising

a learning programme which could be run all day and

was interactive. They had filmed some pieces on the 

stations based on Fire Service activities, with

firefighters delivering training to other firefighters. 
PH commented that he thought there were definitely

opportunities for the Trust to work with Inclusive

Employers. Like the Fire Brigade,  LAS was  an 

organization spread  across London, with over

70 sites, working 24/7. He said LAS would

certainly welcome support both in terms of public-

facing functions as well as internal-facing relations,

with staff support a key issue. Time pressures had

a negative impact on training opportunities, so

delivery of a similar programme could well be 

beneficial for Operations staff. He also welcomed

the work IE were doing with UNISON and the 

focus on socio-economic monitoring, which in the 

lead-in to the Equality Act had supposed to be 

included as one of the protected characteristics.   

SA said she found the presentation very helpful and 

asked whether in the organizations IE had worked 

with to make them more effective there had been

any improvement in staff morale. CW said they were

assisting an organization with evaluating the 

impact. They did not necessarily see all the cases

from beginning to end though, so it was difficult to

assess people-related issues. They also ran

Unconscious Bias workshops on recruitment

which managers appeared to be developing an 

understanding of, although even organizations

well-versed in this area felt the need to keep having

this awareness refreshed. KW commented on the

poor NHS Staff Survey results LAS had had and

the importance of knowing where they were starting

from in order to make progress. CW said that IE 

were doing some work on survey design so that

questions relevant to member organizations could

be customized. SA commented that the NHS

was very good at taking on logos, but we would

need to consider how best to use the IE logos. 

She asked how Moorfields approached this in

terms of time and resources. CW said that the

primary focus with Moorfields was on ensuring

compliance with the Public Sector duty and there

was now a Focus on Inclusion section on their

website. She said the important thing for 

employers was not to appear to be just “ticking the

box”. The Face to Face training for Hampshire

Fire and Rescue Service was a good example of

going beyond this. She offered to show the 

steering group the film of this for the next meeting,

which was welcomed. KW said that it would be good

to focus on a specific issue, e.g. to investigate sexism

or racism. CW suggested that the LAS Equality

Champions could speak with other equality

Champions from other member organizations. JM

asked if there were any specific workshop sessions

coming up on this topic and CW confirmed one

was being arranged shortly. PG and ML said it was 

important to analyse the results of the Harassment

and Bullying report and address these in a targeted

way.

	CW

CW/JM


	

	3.0.
	Forward 

Plan for Equality and

Inclusion Steering 

Group
	JM said that she had not received any further input for

the Forward Plan and reminded members to let her

know if there were any additional activities they

would like included, before this was finalised.
	JM/ALL


	

	4.0.

	Update on Equality

Objective 4
	JM informed the steering group that she was still 

waiting to speak with someone who had indicated they

would be interested in being a Belief Champion and

would update the steering group once this had

happened. SA said that she would welcome further

information round the role, including how staff 

could contact the champions and what support there

would be. JM said that she would draw up a briefing

to circulate and undertake any correspondence,

administration on behalf of the champions and be

there to support them. SA said that was useful and

welcomed the forthcoming IE Masterclass, which

she asked be followed up.

	JM

JM

	

	5.0.
	Progress 

on Equality and 

Inclusion Strategy

Action Plan
	JM said that she was currently awaiting final input

and sign-off by Directors of their respective 

departmental input and would circulate the final

draft expanded action plan as soon as ready.
	ALL
JM
	

	6.0.
	Identification of risks
	JM said that she had met recently with Frances

Field to discuss any potential equalities risks and it

had been agreed that the fulfillment of the 

activities in the expanded Equality and Inclusion

Strategy Action Plan would be the basis for this.
	JM


	

	7.0.
	Any other business
	JM reminded members about the new NHS 

Accessible Information Standard and asked them to 

ensure that any necessary actions to comply with

the new standard were included in their departmental

input for the expanded Equality and Inclusion 

Strategy Action Plan.

JM informed the steering group that she had been 

Invited to meet Prof Harbhajan Singh and his

members, whom she had met at the recent Patient

Reference Group event. Prof. Singh had also been

recommended as an important Faith contact by the

Patients’ Forum, which she thanked them for.

	ALL

JM
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